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Fiscal Impact Summary 

This bill expands the current private passenger vehicle property tax exemption for a disabled 
veteran. The bill specifies that a vehicle that is held in trust for and used by an individual who 
would otherwise qualify for the exemption is also exempt from property taxes. The bill takes 
effective upon approval by the Governor. 
 
This bill is not expected to impact expenditures for the Department of Revenue (DOR). As this is 
an extension of an existing exemption, we anticipate that the agency will be able to administer 
the bill with existing staff and resources. 
 
The bill may result in a decrease in local property tax revenue due to the expansion of the 
exemption for qualifying vehicles to include those held in a trust for a disabled veteran. We 
anticipate that these instances will be limited, and that the bill will have a minimal impact on 
local property tax revenue. The property tax reduction would be $240 per vehicle on average. To 
the extent possible, we expect that local governments will increase millage rates to offset the 
reduction within the millage rate increase limitations. 

Explanation of Fiscal Impact 

Introduced on January 10, 2024 
State Expenditure 
This bill expands the current private passenger vehicle property tax exemption for a disabled 
veteran. The bill specifies that a vehicle that is held in trust for and used by an individual who 
would otherwise qualify for the exemption is also exempt from local property taxes. As this is an 
extension of an existing exemption, we anticipate that the bill will not impact expenditures and 
that DOR will be able to administer the change with existing staff and resources. 
 
State Revenue 
N/A 
 
Local Expenditure 
N/A 
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Local Revenue 
The bill may result in a decrease in local property tax revenue due to the expansion of qualifying 
vehicles to include those held in a trust for a disabled veteran. Currently, 78,433 vehicles are 
exempt under this provision. Given the limited scope of the bill, we anticipate that the bill will 
have a minimal impact on local property tax revenue. The property tax reduction would be $240 
per vehicle on average. To the extent possible, we expect that local governments will increase 
millage rates to offset the reduction within the millage rate increase limitations. 


